Interoffice Memorandum

July 18,2019

GOVERNMENT

F L ORTIDA

TO: Mayor Jerry L.. Demings
and Board of County Commissioners

FROM: Diana M. Almodovar, P.E., Interim Director, Public Works Departmerm

CONTACT PERSON: Christine N. Lofye, P.E., Managet . 7
Traffic Engineering Division
PHONE NUMBER:  (407) 836-7890

SUBIJ: Construction of Speed Humps on Overlake Avenue and March Avenue

The Pershing K-8 School located on Pershing Avenue is scheduled to open in August
2019. The renovated and expanded school was designed to accommodate additional
students; therefore, it is anticipated that this school will generate additional traffic and
pedestrians coming to and from the school. Due to student safety concerns expressed by
residents, Orange County Public Schools committed to construct traffic calming devices
on both Overlake Avenue and March Avenue with County approval.

The Orange County Public Schools’ construction plans include a reference to speed
humps on Overlake Avenue and March Avenue. The project is being funded by Orange
County Public Schools.

Staff recommends that the Board approve the construction of speed humps on Overlake
Avenue and March Avenue.

Action Requested: Approval to construct speed humps on Overlake Avenue and
March Avenue. District 3.
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